	Colin Harris
	                            The Honorable Patty Murray

	Address Line One
	2988 Jackson Federal Building

	Address Line Two
	                            915 2nd Avenue

	Phone: (xxx) xxx-1858
	                            Seattle, WA 98174

	Email: your_name@gmail.com
	


November 10th, 2010

Dear Senator,

     First, congratulations on your victory over candidate, Dino Rossi.  Living in Washington for the past 16 years makes me proud to call The Evergreen State home.  I enlisted in the Navy as an Air Traffic Controller in June, 2005.  After completing a 5 year enlistment I received an honorable discharge in June this year.  My main tour of duty was on Naval Air Station Whidbey Island in Oak Harbor, Washington interrupted only by my voluntary deployment to Iraq last year.  My valuable training as an Air Traffic Controller in the Navy leads me to my reason for this letter.  I am now looking for a job as an air traffic controller with the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), but I am having difficulty.  I noticed your November 10th statement regarding veterans having trouble finding employment after their military service.  Your statement echoes the issue I am currently experiencing.
     Entering the military was an opportunity for me to proudly serve my country while also gaining the experience to propel me into a promising career.  I understand that the job market is extremely competitive in today’s economy, but it is frustrating to have been applying for a job with the FAA since October 2009 only to be turned away.  The FAA continues to hire inexperienced candidates off the street or directly out of vocational schools in front of me.  Not only am I more qualified, but I also require preference under the Veterans Employment Opportunities Act of 1998.  Here is the main issue:  The FAA has a maximum entry age of 30.  This means I will be ineligible as of my 31st birthday on November 29th, 2010.  I have contacted Representative Rick Larsen's office in this matter, but they have only submitted inquiries to the FAA.  In order to carry the knowledge, skills, and abilities I have acquired into the FAA, I’m in need of action to receive a positive response to my latest application.
     I possess invaluable air traffic control training and experience that would benefit the FAA.  The most recent job announcement closed on September 8th.  I selected the states of New York and North Carolina but was denied for both.  I have received no response as to why my application was not selected.  I am respectfully requesting your assistance in convincing the FAA to take another look at my highly qualified application as soon as possible for fair consideration before I am deemed ineligible based on my age.  Your swift action in this matter will be greatly appreciated.  Feel free to contact me if you need additional information.  Thank you very much for your time and assistance.

Additional information that may be of assistance

Job Announcement Number:  AAC-AMH-10-VRA-17275

Referral List Number for NY:  FA-AAC-11-36153

Referral List Number for NC:  FA-AAC-11-36543

Sincerely,

_______________________

Colin Harris
